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MONDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2021 
L--------------.. REMOTE MEETING 

7:00 PM 

CALL TO ORDER 

The Select Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Roy Epstein. Vice Chair Tom Caputo and Select 

Board member Adam Dash were present, along with the Town Administrator Patrice Garvin, and 

Assistant Town Administrator Jon Marshall. 

Public Forum - Proposed Leaf Blower Control Bylaw 

Roy Epstein announced that this forum is an opportunity for the public to comment on a draft leaf 

blower bylaw. 

• Epstein listed some of the leaf blower issues discussed, to date, at previous Select Board

meetings:

o Noise

o Environmental concern: electric vs. gas units

o Hours and seasons of use

o Economic effect on landscapers

o What about private owners?

• Epstein commented that the current noise bylaw took three years before it was finalized. Bob

Berens, one of the people responsible for the noise bylaw, is present at this meeting and

hopefully he can share some of his experiences.

COMMENTS FROM RESIDENTS 

David Sullivan: lifelong resident. He said this is the first he has become aware of the bylaw. He has no 

issue with hours, but, personally, because he landscapes his own property, he would like to be able to 

use tools throughout the summer; March thru late Fall. He hopes the town will not rush to put bylaw on 

the Town Meeting agenda. 

Dante Muzzioli, landscape contractor, Belmont resident. He is concerned about the proposed hours of 

use in the bylaw. He would like to see a group of people, including landscapers, submit a report to the 

Select Board. He claims that electric leaf blowers have a life of 15 minutes before they need to 

recharged, which means he would need to bring a generator on his truck and that would even make 

more noise. He also said he is opposed to the later start time of 8 am. He would like to be able to have 

his crews start at 7 am, especially during Fall hours when it gets dark early. He also feels that it is 

unrealistic to get a proposal together for Town Meeting review by May. 

Bob Berens: He said he was on the noise bylaw committee 20 years ago. At that time, they talked about 

whether it was feasible to control the noise of leaf blowers, and decided against including specifics 

about this subject in the noise bylaw. He feels it is not possible to make leaf blowers quieter and 
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